Town of New Paltz Planning Board 
FINAL Minutes 
August 26, 2013
Agenda:
PB 2013-11, A.T. & T. Mobility, 89 S. Ohioville Rd., Site Plan (upgrade)
PB 2013-12, A.T. & T. Mobility, 3000 Clearwater Rd., Site Plan (upgrade)
PB 2011-03, Pyramid Services, Eugene L. Brown Dr., Subdivision Extension Request

PB 2010-14, Wilmorite/SUNY Park Point, 141 Route 32 S., Site Plan
Present:  Michael Calimano, George Lithco, Lyle Nolan, Eileen Banyra, Lynn Bowdery (alternate), Tom Powers, Lagusta Yearwood
Board Member(s) absent:  Tim Rogers, Peter Muller, Dave Clouser
 Chairman Calimano called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm.  
MINUTES

August 12, 2013 minutes presented.

Motion to approve made by Eileen Banyra.
2nd by Tom Powers.
All others present in favor.  Motion passed.

PUBLIC COMMENT ON ISSUES OTHER THAN PUBLIC HEARINGS

None
PUBLIC HEARINGS 

None
APPLICATION REVIEWS 
PB 2013-11, A.T. & T. Mobility, 89 S. Ohioville Rd., Site Plan (upgrade)
PB 2013-12, A.T. & T. Mobility, 3000 Clearwater Rd., Site Plan (upgrade)
Don Ross comes before the Board to discuss these applications.  Mike Calimano reminds the Board how the Building Inspector, Stacy Delarede, came before the Board at the August 12, 2013 meeting to discuss streamlining this process with regards to some new legal rulings.  The applicant submitted revised EAF’s.  The Board reviewed Dave Clouser’s review memos on these two applications.  Mike Calimano states how they need to consider sending these up to the UCPB.  Mr. Ross feels under NYS Section 6409(a), he would submit that this board has undertaken the necessary review, and he doesn’t feel that it needs County approvals.  George Lithco discusses this issue.  He has spoken to Dennis Doyle of the UCPB as well.  Mr. Lithco feels that he Board will be setting precedent if they don’t follow their own Town Code.  There is a discussion on the proper approvals that are now outdated.  Don Ross doesn’t agree.  The approvals from Crown Castle approved the building permit application, but there are no site plan approvals from the owner.  Mike Calimano states that Crown signed off back in January, and then they must assume that they haven’t looked at any site plan drawings since then.  There is continued discussion on setting precedent and possibly facing an article 78 lawsuit, therefore it is in everyone’s best interest of time, to go through the regular site plan approval process.
Mike Calimano goes over the SEQR Impact Statement.  
A motion to declare this a negative declaration for Clearwater Road location is made by Eileen Banyra.

2nd by Tom Powers.
All others present in favor.  Motion passed.

 A motion to declare this a negative declaration for the South Ohioville Road location is made by Eileen Banyra.

2nd by Tom Powers.
All others present in favor.  Motion passed.

A Motion to forward these two applications to the UCPB for their September 3 meeting is made by Eileen Banyra.

2nd by Lyle Nolan.
All others present in favor.

Motion passed.

A motion to grant Site Plan Waiver under Section 140-52 b(3) was made by Eileen Banyra.

2nd by Mike Calimano.

All others present in favor.
Motion passed.

A motion for the Chairman to sign off on the plans if it comes back from the UCPB as no county impact was made by Eileen Banyra.

2nd by Mike Calimano.

All others present in favor.
Motion passed.

OLD BUSINESS

PB 2011-03, Pyramid Services, Eugene L. Brown Dr., Subdivision Extension Request

Motion to extend this application from its original expiration on July 16, until October 28, 2013 is made by Eileen Banyra.

2nd by Lyle Nolan.

All others present in favor.  Motion passed.

PLANNING BOARD ADMINISTRATIVE MATTERS DISCUSSION

Mike Calimano discusses the UCPB training class and carpooling options.
Mike Calimano also discusses the violations that were issued to K & E by the Building Inspector, as requested by the PB at the last meeting.

George Lithco discusses the Town Board amendment to be able to set up a Central Water Supply in an R-V district, in order to satisfy the zoning requirements.  When the Town Board meets again in September, they will vote on this.  They sent it to the Planning Board for advisory comment.  Mike Calimano wants to allow the Board to have until the next meeting to read through the material.  At the September 9 Planning Board meeting, they will formalize their response to the Town Board.
The Electric Car Charging Resolution response will also be formalized by the Board at the next meeting.  There is discussion on allowing these structures as a structure on an otherwise vacant lot.

Lyle Nolan Leaves the meeting.  Lynn Bowdery sits in for him.

Mike Calimano discusses a story in the Kingston Freeman wherein he was quoted on things that were never said.  Eileen Banyra reads the letter that was drafted by George Lithco, on behalf of Mike Calimano, in response to this misquote.
PB 2010-14, Wilmorite/SUNY Park Point, 141 Route 32 S, Site Plan

Mike Calimano discusses Dave Clouser’s additional 50 or so pages of the FEIS that he has worked on thus far.  Norman Turner of the ENCB would like to address the Planning Board with regards to the recent letter they submitted to the Board concerning the draft FEIS.  Lagusta Yearwood does have some concerns on this as well.  Mike Calimano reminds everyone that the ENCB based their letter on the draft that was submitted, and did not take into account the changes that the Planning Board is in the process of making.  
Mike Moriello has an issue with this, as the ENCB is an interested agency, and should make their comments during the public hearing.

Norman Turner states that these are not public comments, they are simply working cooperatively with agencies within the Town.  

Tom George states that a lot of these issues have been taken into account already, and this is not a working, accepted document.  The ENCB is supposed to comment on the accepted document.
Lagusta Yearwood wants to voice her concerns with the herbicide section.  

Mike Moriello again states his concerns with allowing public comment not during an actual public hearing.  Eileen Banyra states how the Planning Board is having an administrative discussion, and they are simply reviewing the written concerns of the ENCB.

George Lithco reminds the Board that as they go through this process, to keep focused on the wording.

Lagusta Yearwood asks if the garden areas can be opened up to the public.  Eileen Banyra likes the idea of Community Gardens, but this is probably something that can’t be put upon a commercial developer.  
Lynn Bowdery has some questions about the changes that we are making to the FEIS, and if the developer will be ok with all of these changes.  There is continued discussion that this is the Planning Boards document.

Mike Calimano thanks Norman Turner and the ENCB for their insightful look at the draft FEIS, and that all of these items will be looked at closely.  If he needs clarification on anything, he will be sure to approach the ENCB.  A lot of these items have already been addressed in the changes that the Planning Board has already made.

Lynn Bowdery comments on how the Planning Board and the ENCB can have more of a direct involvement, so there is more of an instant transmission of thoughts.  Mike Calimano suggests that the ENCB notify the Planning Board if they have any comments on all of the applications that are submitted to them.  Eileen Banyra agrees that there should be some kind of transmittal receipt in order that the Planning Board would then know if they will be commenting.
Mike Calimano encourages the Planning Board members to continue to submit their questions/concerns to Dave Clouser; especially with regards to the Fiscal Impact, as these are things that CGR will need in order to continue to finalize their financial analysis.

There is a discussion on how this project will be monitored, and how that needs to be covered in the FEIS.

George Lithco discusses how the Town Board authorized the Village Planner to work on a joint Comprehensive Plan between the Town and the Village.

Motion to adjourn the meeting made by Lagusta Yearwood.
2nd by Eileen Banyra.
All others present in favor.  Motion passed.

Meeting adjourned by consensus at 8:30 pm.
These minutes respectfully submitted by Kelly  O’Donnell

